
WEST ISLIP BOARD OF EDUCATION 
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS COMMITTEE REPORT 

 
 

DATE OF MEETING:   Tuesday, April 2, 2019 
District Office  

 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: S. Brady, P. Michaluk, K. O’Connor 

       
BOARD MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: R. Antoniello, S. Gellar, R. Maginniss 
       
ADMINISTRATORS PRESENT:  B. Burns, J. Bosse 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: Gary Robertson (BBS); Tony Campanella (SCC) 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:45 p.m. 
 

1. Both BBS and SCC gave the committee an update on the ongoing bond project.  It was reported 
the phase 3 bond work is moving towards closeout with just some punch list items remaining. As 
reported last month there is a significant amount of construction scheduled for this summer.  This 
includes multiple building’s roof replacement, construction of security vestibules on 6 building, 
multiple bathroom renovations, new Technology and Engineering Lab at the HS, renovation of 
the HS Music Suite and installation of a security booth on Lions Path.   

 
2. As has been previously reported the HS varsity baseball turf field installation has been completed.  

The committee discussed the use of this field by outside groups who properly secure a permit 
through the district. Due to wear and tear from use, specifically on the new turf pitcher’s mound, the 
committee has decided this field will only be made available for use of games, not practice. 
 

3. Due to the heavy construction work scheduled for this summer on district property, it is anticipated 
a temporary bathroom trailer may be required near the turf facility during the renovation of Paul J. 
Bellew’s exterior access bathrooms. 
 

4. A new visitor access system has been installed at the District Office. This allows the exterior door to 
remain locked at all times, as is the protocol with doors throughout the district.  The receptionist has 
a camera view, intercom and buzzer release to maintain security. 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 


